
Changing Environments Call for Updated Enclosures 

 

 

 

 

 

We are seeing construction utility boxes being 

used as enclosures for trash. While we appreciate that some 

customers are purchasing these utility boxes with the best intentions of 

addressing wildlife issues, utility boxes are not designed to be used as garbage 

enclosures. 

• They do not hold 32 or 45 gallon trash cans. 

• Are not effective in preventing animal access 

• Require special service by collection personnel 

• Do not meet requirements for approved bear resistant garbage can 

enclosures or safety approved dumpsters 

 

    All garbage must be in cans with lids per city and county ordinances.   

We are not able to empty these utility boxes with our equipment and our 

employees are not able to unload them by hand. Trying to unload them will lead 

to damage to the utility box and injury to our employees.  

 

If you need a bear box, we can help!  South Tahoe Refuse and Recycling is 

administering a Bear Box Loan Program, which provides no interest loans for 

installation of approved animal resistant garbage can enclosures. Please feel 

free to contact our office at 530-541-5105 if you wish to discuss this or other 

service options. 


